Sample Letter to Representative (Rep’s Name)

(Date)


                                                                                                    
The Honorable (Rep’s Full Name)

United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Representative (Rep’s Last Name):
You should know by now that our (Your School) Student Government Association and our school president, (Your President’s Name) fully support the repeal of language attached to the Higher Education Act of 1998, which denies students financial aid because of drug convictions.  I wholeheartedly endorse their wish and ask that you do the same.

I along with the National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA), the American Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers (AACRAO), and the American Council on Education (ACE) believe that this drug language is a fundamentally flawed piece of legislation for a number of reasons.  Here are just a few of our concerns:

(  If a student has already fulfilled the restitution penalty meted out by a court, withholding federal aid amounts to a double punishment.

(  The consequences of truthfully completing this form may appear more onerous than the consequences of falsely responding to the convictions question on the FAFSA, tempting many applicants to lie.

(  For all practical purposes, there are few rehabilitation programs accessible to students convicted of a first or second offense.  Most of these programs are over-subscribed by individuals with more serious or habitual drug dependencies.

(  Rehabilitation programs overwhelmingly are focused on creating positive environments and seldom feature unannounced drug tests, which are required by this statute.

(  And most importantly, this provision discriminates against the low- and middle-income recipients of federal student aid, since students whose families can bear the cost of higher education are not subject to any comparable screen mechanism.

For these reasons, I urge you to support the unanimous position of (Your School) by becoming a cosponsor of H.R.786 and voting to repeal the HEA drug language whenever a vote comes up on the House floor or within the Education and Workforce Committee.
Sincerely,

